## April 3, 2022

Interim President Mike Falbo University of Wisconsin System

Dear President Falbo:

Given the events of the past week in context with the promises made to the chancellors and transition team two week ago, I don't feel that I can continue as interim chancellor at UW-Whitewater. This is in incredibly difficult decision on my part, and I don't take it lightly. UW-Whitewater is a wonderful university with an outstanding faculty, staff, and student body, but I don't see a path forward allowing me to effectively serve them.

I resign my position as interim chancellor of UW-Whitewater effective at the end of the day, April 4, 2022.

Regards,

James P. Henderson

Interim Chancellor

UW-Whitewater

CC:

Regent President Ed Manydeeds Regent Vice President Karen Walsh